








Force Base at 12:54 AMEST on 11 December 1990, the fi-
nal minutes of the ninth day of the mission.

The Astro mission succeeded in collecting an enor-
mous amount of data. Although the 200 planned obser-
vations were not made (the most optimistic mission
goal), the priority targets were observed. These were the
targets or target classes for which the HUT and the other
instruments had been built to observe. The data collected
during the mission promise to meet the scientific goals
proposed in 1978." We were able to collect the data, de-
spite shuttle and spacelab subsystem failures, because of
the flawless operation of the HUT and the other instru-
ments, the robustness of the system design, and the dedi-
cation of the flight mission team.
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ment. Marcus H. Reitz was still performing thermal analyses until the last minute
as the mission time line changed. Thomas Zaremba, Jay R. Dettmer, Robert M.
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